MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 26, 2014 
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville  

Walt Ziemba, R-Wintersville       
   Township                                 

                      Robert Nottingham, R-Cross Creek Township
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township
    Saline Township





John Danko, R-Knox Township              
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County 


Rich Ricchetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County 


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County    


Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Craig Allen, Toronto                
 


William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Mayor Justin Dudzik, R-Adena            


Frank Litva, R-Warren Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam              

Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township
Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz            



Ginie Chandler, A-Wayne Township      
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale



Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township   
Trisha Painter, R-Dillonvale       



Connie Tice, R-Empire        



GUEST                      
Russell Crowe, R-Irondale  



Greg Nemeth, Port Authority     
Ken Stanley, A-Irondale        



        
Mayor John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction                    
STAFF                  
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant  

Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director              
Chuck Rine, R-New Alexandria          

           Richard Fender, Planner
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Diana Holcombe, R-Smithfield   



                       
Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville  




OPENING OF MEETING:





President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF JANUARY 22, 2014 MEETING








A motion was made by Mayor Thomas to accept the minutes of the January 22, 2014  meeting; seconded by Mr. Sgalla; motion passed unanimously. 


President Fabian explained to everyone there was a Resolution Form on the table when they entered the room and the Commission is asking every community to take it back to their community and pass a Resolution to support the Fair Housing proclamation to declare April as Fair Housing month.  They are asking everyone to mail these back to the Planning Commission office.
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President Fabian explained there was also another paper on the table which was titled “Citizen Complaint Procedure” for the Community Development Block Grant.  The Board was asking for a motion to adopt these procedures.  Mr. Litva made a motion to adopt the CDBG Citizen Complaint Procedures; seconded by Mr. Hartline; motion passed unanimously.


President Fabian introduced Mr. Brandon Andresen from the Soil and Water office as a guest speaker.  Mr. Andresen stated there was a handout on the table when everyone entered the room from the Soil and Water Conservation District and he wanted everyone to know their office is administering a Home Sewage Treatment System Repair/Replacement Program.  There are two criteria’s which must be met and they are income eligibility and the condition of the septic system.  The homeowner will need to contact the Health Department to come and perform the inspection to determine the condition of their septic system and there is a fee for this service of $148.60 which the homeowner has to pay.  For successful applicants the funding will cover 85 or 100 percent of the septic system repair or replacement project cost.  If anyone would like more information they can call Wendy at the Jefferson Soil and Water Conservation District Office at (740) 264-9790.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) -   We were able to remove 23 structures and we still have 4 remaining on our original list on the grant application. The next one on the list is the Village of Mingo Jct.   Regional Planning received word from the Attorney General’s office that Jefferson County has been awarded an additional $12,599.00.  We know we will be able to do one more home, hopefully two.  Next Thursday we will be asking the Board of Commissioners to enter into an agreement with the Attorney General’s Office to move forward with these monies.

USEPA Grant – We are still waiting to hear on the application.  We should hear something by late spring or early summer. 
Water and Sewer- We continue to work with Adena on their project and a third drawdown has been submitted for payment.  We need to get some documentation from the Village and Mayor Dudziik was asked to stay following the meeting so we could discuss what is needed.

Land Use Plan – We are still looking for volunteers to implement the Land Use Plan.  Please see Rich after the meeting he has sign up sheets.

Land Bank - This is new.  There will be a Land Bank informational meeting held on March 20, 2014 at 1:30 p.m. here on the 2nd floor of the Towers.  If anyone is interested in helping to form a Land Bank for Jefferson County please attend this meeting.


Clean Ohio – We have been contacted by the Ohio Development Services Agency and once again we have been asked to administer the Clean Ohio Funds for the Yorkville Plant.  Copies of the correspondence are available on the table.  The Director asked for approval to file an application and will forward the recommendation to the Jefferson County Board of Commissioners.  A motion was made by Mr. Sgalla to file an application to apply for Clean Ohio Funds; seconded by Mr. Stanley; motion passed unanimously.

2012 CDBG Formula – The monitoring visit for ’11 and ’12 was held on Friday, January 24. The audit went well and all of our files were in order.  We are waiting for the official letter that should be sent to the commissioner’s in the near future.


2013 CDBG Formula – The projects for the Village of Mingo Junction and the townships of Saline and Wayne will start in the spring.  If you haven’t spoken to Clay at the engineer’s office yet, please do so.
2014 CDBG Formula – Three communities which has shown interest, Tiltonsville, Steubenville Township, and Bergholz.  We need to talk about your project. Please call the office with what your project is going to be.  The first public hearing has been scheduled for Thursday, March 27th at 10:00 a.m. in the commissioners’ office. If anyone has a project in addition to the projects I listed they are welcome to submit them as well. The state has indicated we should plan on receiving the same as we did last year which was $168,000.00.
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2014 CHIP - The Request for Qualifications (RFQ) opening was held in the Commissioners office on February 6, 2014.  We received one proposal from CT Consultants.  A meeting is scheduled for tomorrow (2/27/14 @ 11:30 a.m.) with CT Consultants and the Commissioners.  


2014 DIRECTORY - The Directory is being prepared. If you have not checked with Betty Lou yet, please do so before you leave so we can make sure we have all the correct information for our 2014 Directory.


The Director announced tomorrow there will be a “meet and greet” here at the tower on the second floor in the conference room for the new Port Authority Director, Evan Scurti.  The Commission members met Mr. Scurti at our December meeting.  Mr. Mucci encouraged everyone to stop by and say “hi” and welcome Evan.

Dr. Brian Wilson asked about the discussion which was held several months ago about the gateway project and he was wondering if any work had been done since all the research was done.  Mr. Mucci explained the project Dr. Wilson was referring to was whenever someone enters into Jefferson County we have the green signs but no additional signs with points of interest or beauty welcoming people to Jefferson County and thee are three major ingresses and egresses into Jefferson County.  On State Route 22 Dr. Wilson even came up with a design and worked with a landscaping company to get some points and all.  More importantly rather than waiting to see if there was going to be any funding available, he found a pot of money with Ohio Department of Transportation, District 11 to do this type of improvement, but he agreed we should do that with all points of interest on State Route 7 and all.  He gave this to Regional Planning but it hasn’t been one of our priorities with everything going on.
PLANNER’S REPORT


Mr. Fender stated an informational meeting about land banks will be held Thursday, March 20, 2014 at 1:30 p.m. in the 2nd floor conference room of the Towers building located at 500 Market Street, Steubenville, Ohio.   Land banks are a tool to put tax delinquent abandoned properties back to productive use.  Jim Rokakis and Robin Darden Thomas of the Thriving Communities Institute will give an overview of land banks by discussing how they are formed organized, funded, and how they can help communities.

The FY2014 USEPA application was sent out last month.  We should know by June or July if the application was successful.


The Planner has done several floodplain development reviews this month and has received inquires to do more.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the Commissioners had not adopted a budget for the 2014 year and they were still operating on a temporary budget. The disbursements for the month of January were $12,812.75. She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.  
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be March 26, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Dr. Wilson; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

